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Engineering Department 

June 20, 2022 

RE: City of West Bend / Rusco Drive 

S. Main St. to River Rd.

Washington County

Project ID 2707-03-74

Greetings, 

The Wisconsin Department of Transportation (WisDOT), in cooperation with the City of West Bend, is currently 

designing an improvement project for 1.11 miles of Rusco Drive in the City of West Bend.  

We are seeking your input on the identified needs, proposed improvements, and any other information pertinent to the project. 

The primary purpose of the proposed action is to address deteriorating pavement conditions on this segment of Rusco 

Drive. This section of Rusco Drive is in very poor condition. The existing pavement is severely cracking. The pavement 

was last improved in 1972. 

To address the identified needs, we are proposing the following improvements: 

• Pavement rehabilitation by removing the existing asphalt pavement.

• Base course would be inspected and undesirable locations would be undercut and replaced with aggregate base 
course at a depth of 12 inches.

• The existing pavement would be covered with a 5-inch asphaltic pavement overlay.

• Rusco Drive is currently 22-feet of asphalt pavement with a 5-foot gravel shoulder on each side. It would be 
resurfaced with 26-feet of hot mix asphalt which includes a 2-foot paved shoulder on each side, and a 1-foot 

aggregate shoulder added to both sides. The new cross section would fit within the existing 32-foot roadbed.

Construction is currently scheduled for 2023. Local and emergency access will be maintained during construction. The 

roadway will be open to local traffic only during construction. A detour route will be signed by the City of West Bend.  

To ensure the project stays on schedule, please forward your comments by phone or email to myself, Max Marechal, 

cityeng@ci.west-bend.wi.us, or Michael Baird, WisDOT project manager, michael.baird@dot.wi.gov, by July 5th, 2022. 

Sincerely, 

Max Marechal 

Max Marechal 
City Engineer 

City of West Bend 

Attachments: Project Location Map 




